
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Zoom Virtual Meeting
6pm 27th May 2020
PRESENT
Margaret Brown (Convenor)


Brenda Stephen (Secretary)
    

Margaret Ann MacLachlan


Joyce Rammell (Field)
Jason Pender (Timekeeping)
 

Dave Finlayson (Photo Finish)


Margaret McInally (Admin)


Alistair Aitchison (Track)

Richard O‘Grady (Start)


Liz Wilder (Facilities)


Ally Love (Events Team)


Leslie Roy (T & F)
David Cairns (RR and CC)


Rob Dalziel (Officials’Coordinator)

Mark Munro (CEO)



Caitlin Watt (Events Team)
1.Chairman’s Opening Remarks

Margaret introduced Mark Munro, who addressed the meeting before leaving to prepare for announcements to be made by Nicola Sturgeon tomorrow (28th) at 12.30. 
He outlined the detailed and difficult procedures that have been in place over the past 10 weeks to keep athletics going.  He stressed the need to keep as many people previously involved in athletics as engaged as possible.  At this stage, the framework for a return to athletics for athletes, coaches and of course  officials was very much an ongoing process and that Guides for all participants were being written and rewritten constantly.  
Tomorrow’s announcements should make it clearer what can go ahead and scottishathletics will be ready to issue guidance asap.  
Mark praised the efforts so far which have allowed virtual events to proceed and the huge efforts by the events team and others to identify and plan for ways to allow athletics events to happen in the future.  Social distancing and safe use of equipment will create many restrictions and it will be a slow process, but innovation will gradually allow competition (but not as we know it)  
Medical guidance on training and competing will be followed, including the need for much wider social distancing during exercise (5m might be a safe margin).  Time between athletes’ use of surfaces and the need for disinfecting areas will make some events very difficult and time trials and competing as individuals may be the norm initially. Mark thanked those present for all their work during this unprecedented time and for allowing him to bring this update to all officials.
Margaret welcomed everyone attending with a particular welcome to Richard O’Grady and David Cairns attending a Commission Meeting for the first time. She also extended thanks to Rob, a key worker. So much has happened since the last time the Commission members met in March.  The most important task now is to continue communication with every official and to keep all engaged.  We must ensure that we reach out to all but perhaps particularly those made vulnerable by this pandemic.  All Discipline heads should continue to look for opportunities to engage with their officials. 
2. Apologies:
No apologies
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 4th March 2020.
· Commission Membership – discussed under AOCB
· Virtual Training Day – details in Events Team Report
· Take/Give constructive Criticism/Feedback – agreed to include in future virtual training day – Joyce will put something together.

· Joma Kit – Margaret has received more favourable feedback recently but continue to monitor.

· Official Survey – AOCB
· David Littlewood Award – information on proposed candidate to be forwarded to Margaret Brown for when this takes place.

· Badges for uniform – Margaret McInally will return to this as market opens up.
4. Chairman’s Report   (Report from Margaret Brown)
We find ourselves in unheard of times.  Who would have thought, in March, when we arranged the date of our next Commission meeting that we would be in a worldwide lockdown situation, with major restrictions on movement, for the last 10 weeks and catching up ‘virtually’ while sitting at home!  However, here we are being innovative and making the most of an unreal situation.

Dealing with this challenge it comes as no surprise that we have had to reschedule the initial Outdoor Championships for 2020.  At this moment in time it’s unclear which Championships will be able to take place, if indeed any.  It may be necessary therefore to ask officials once again to provide their availability for the new dates.  This matter is on the Agenda for Commission meeting and a decision will need to be made regarding how to progress.

The Indoor Season was such a huge success, especially with regard to numbers officiating.  We found ourselves with an abundance of officials, which was incredible to see and it is hoped that once things get back to some sort of ‘normal’ this trend will continue.

Once more this Report is tinged with sadness as we have lost one of our well-known Field Judges / Athletes / Coach -  generally a great all-rounder with many talents – John Freebairn.  An article, detailing John’s achievements, appeared in the most recent Newsletter sent out to all officials.

Also just recently, and unfortunately living in a care home, Alistair Shaw, one of our retired Timekeepers with connections to Giffnock succumbed to the virus Covid-19 which has brought the world to its knees.  Alistair was in his 80s and retired from officiating a number of years ago.  By all accounts from those who knew him an absolute gentleman. An article on Alistair’s athletic background appeared on the website.

UKA Update

To date the British Championships have been rescheduled and are now due to take place on 8th/9th August.  The Anniversary Games due to be held on 4th/5th July have been cancelled.  The UK School Games scheduled for beginning of September have also been cancelled.

At this moment in time the Diamond League event due to be held in Gateshead on 16th August is still planned to go ahead.

Track & Field Education & Training Update

Information for those Level 3 officials who are aiming for Level 4 – 

Due to the potential for reduced opportunity to obtain reports for Level 4 during this outdoor season, reports will be valid for longer than usual in 2021 and 2022.

a) There will be no changes to procedures for those applying for Level 4 in 2020 (there will be some people who completed their reports during the indoor season).  Reports accepted from 2018/19/20.

b) The Level 4 questions will be on the website from June 1st for those applying in 2020 and it would be a good opportunity for anyone who will be applying in 2021 to get them completed early.  

c) Many officials may not be ready to apply in 2020 and the following changes will apply:-

(i) Applying in 2021 – reports valid from 2018, 2019, 2020 and 2021. Record of Experience forms should be submitted for 2019, 2020 and 2021.

(ii) Applying in 2022 – reports valid from 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022

(iii) Applying in 2023 – reports valid from 2021, 2022 and 2023 (back to normal)
Information for Level 4P officials

The situation is currently being monitored in relation to opportunities for Level 4P officials to show their competence during this summer.  If there are not enough opportunities then it is proposed that the 4P period will be extended as follows:-

a) If 2020 is the first year this will carry forward and 2021 will be the first year, 2022 the second.

b) If 2020 is the second year this will carry forward and 2021 will become the second year.

It is strongly recommended that this information is communicated to officials who may be affected by rescheduled/cancelled events in regard to upgrading.

Markers for Level 4 Questions

The markers for 2020 are –

Track:  Janette Dunderdale

Photo Finish:  Dave Finlayson

Field:  Jon Mason

Timekeeping:  Geoff Wickens

Starter/SA:  Margaret Werrett

As previously, anyone planning to complete the questions should be encouraged to do so early so that if improvements are needed they will have time to deal with that before 1st September. Completed questions should be sent to Mgt Brown for forwarding to the appropriate Marker. It is recommended that, even if an official is not planning to upgrade to L4 in 2020, it is worth completing these as early as possible.

Up to date Rule Books are available on respective websites and officials should be reminded of their existence, ie new rule books.

Concerns have been expressed that the L4 course may not go ahead in 2020.  It has been clarified that if this is the case there will be a L4 course as soon as is possible in 2021 rather than waiting until October of that year.

Level 4 Upgrade

It is pleasing to be able to confirm that Mike Belch was Upgraded to Level 4P Starter/Starter’s Assistant from 1st April 2020.  

Officials’ Virtual Catch Up 

In an attempt to maintain communication with many of our Officials and, as our Training Day scheduled for the end of March was cancelled, it was suggested that a Virtual Catch Up be considered.  The weekend of 6th/7th June was identified as a suitable date and preference was for Saturday 6th.  All should now have received an invitation with details to attend the Zoom event.  Hopefully an update of numbers registering will be available at the meeting.

Initially a full day was considered with a ‘virtual lunch break’ but in order to keep officials connected and interested this was reduced to only 2 hours.  The Commission meeting is asked to consider thereafter, possibly every two weeks, further virtual events.  For discussion and decision on 27th May. – Discussed under Events Team Report 
Officials’ Survey

While this was mentioned at the March Commission meeting, time was limited and Members are now asked to comment on the recent analysis which has been distributed. Comments and discussion on taking points made forward would be welcomed.

Health and Safety

It is important at this difficult time to maintain contact with anyone from our athletic Community who may have found themselves unwell.  Members are therefore asked to pass on details to our Welfare Representatives of anyone who would benefit from a phone call or other method of contact.

Indeed it is now more important than ever that we look out for and help each other in our Athletic Community.  Be kind, caring and supportive of all your colleagues.

5. REPORTS
(a) Discipline Heads
Track – (Report by Alistair Aitchison)

At present Track has:

1 Level 3 progressing to Level 4

2 Level 2 progressing to Level 3

4 Level 1 progressing to Level 2

6 Asst. Officials progressing to Level 1
Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)

No Formal Report - The four L3s who intend to upgrade to L4 have been updated with the changes to requirements for the next 2 years to keep them up to speed.
Timekeepers - (Report from Jason Pender)

No Formal Report – 
Photo Finish – (Report from Dave Finlayson)
No Formal Report - 
Starter / Starters Assistant (Report from Richard O’Grady)
 There is an on-going investigation into some of the Start Team Peer Group. As of last Friday 22nd May, Scottish Athletics have stood-down the current Peer Group. 

As the only remaining member of the Peer Group and someone not directly involved in the issue, I have been asked and accepted to temporarily take on the role of Start Team Discipline Head until the investigation is concluded and either the Start Team Peer Group can either be reinstated or reformed through a fully transparent election process. 

So, what to do now? 

Well, first I’ve emailed the whole Start Team to follow up on Mark Munro’s email to all of them yesterday, just outlining my thoughts on our next steps. 

I will be looking to appoint a couple of willing volunteers to assist me with this temporary duty. I’ve already asked Val Murdoch and she has very kindly agreed, but I will need another person too. Offers will be gratefully accepted and a volunteer selected. Their roles, like mine, will also be temporary. I think that as we’re in the middle of this pandemic, with no actual athletics to officiate, the duties will all be virtual and just keeping things ticking along until normal or near normal service is resumed. 

Next I will be calling a virtual meeting of all the Start Team officials to discuss moving forward, refresher training and other general issues relating to the group. This meeting will be called after this Officials Commission meeting and the Officials virtual catch up session on 6th June. In the meantime, I’ve offered to take individual calls/emails/texts to talk through any questions, offers of help start officials might have. 

One of my first duties, when brought onto the Peer Group in January, was to review all of the past and current documentation. During this review the redrafting has gone through multiple amendments and reformatting. I involved all of the Peer Group and other senior Start Team officials in the proof reading and we now have a final draft that will soon be ready to circulate. The final draft is in A5 booklet format (also an electronic version) covering all aspects of the Start Team discipline. The aim being to provide a single source document for use by new team members, and also as an aide memoir for the more experienced members.
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Administration– (Report by Margaret McInally)
No Formal Report
 (b) Track and Field Officials’ Co-ordinator (Report by Rob Dalziel)
Mail chimp Trinity Officials List, statistics (25/05/20)

· 710 subscribers

· 134 Unsubscribed

· 157 Cleaned
COVID19 Re-Scheduled Scottish Championship Events – a plan?

29th April (Email from A Love). At the moment we are still planning to be able to put something on as close to what we normally would, but also are aware that as time goes on this will become increasingly unlikely, especially as we approach the phased return to some sort of normality.

We do intend though to have something on over the rescheduled weekends, although how that will look like I do not know at this time - whether its fully virtual, or all together or something in between.

In any case I'm suggesting we go back out to the officials for their availability for the rescheduled championship events only.

Plan is - End of May circulate new google form with returns by 15th June Virtual re allocations meeting around 22nd June

Details are -

  *   Saturday 8th August - 4J Studios SUPERteams, Grangemouth

  *   Sunday 9th August - 4J Studios Track Relay Championships, Grangemouth

  *   Saturday 22nd August - 4J Studios Combined Events and Masters Championships, Aberdeen

  *   Sunday 23rd August - 4J Studios Combined Events and Hurdles Open, Aberdeen

  *   Saturday 5th September - 4J Studios Senior and Under 17 Championships, Grangemouth

  *   Sunday 6th September - 4J Studios Senior and Under 17 Championships, Grangemouth

  *   Saturday 12th September - 4J Studios Age Group Championships, Grangemouth

  *   Sunday 13th September - 4J Studios Age Group Championships, Grangemouth

The Email, and new Availability Form are drafted and ready to go.
 (c) Events 
Virtual Events, largely endurance based, have been successfully organised and 15 volunteer officials  have been involved in scrutiny roles.  Plan would be to hold every 3 weeks.  A virtual Superteam event has attract between 500 and 700 competitors and the events team is keen to experiment to allow as many events to continue with safety considerations to the fore always.  The Events team have looked at each event to see if ‘competition’ is possible.  Competition at different venues over a weekend with one competitor at a time recording distance or height, races with staggered start and reduced numbers may all be possible scenarios (Dave Finlayson was able to advise that this may be possible with PF but would need additional kit ‘Time Trial’ – Ally would investigate cost).

Ally wanted to stress the intention would be to hold something on the proposed rescheduled dates – limited competition, different venues together, virtual etc, but that he felt it vital to keep people involved.  We were in an unusually healthy state re official numbers over the recent Indoor season and we should be doing everything we can to retain all officials. 
Annual awards night will go ahead in some form in October and nominees for officials’ awards are sought.

Margaret Brown asked about Debrief for Indoor Season – Ally was able to confirm that it did take place just before lockdown and that much positive feedback was noted and relevant concerns had been passed to the Emirates management.  Ally confirmed that dialogue was difficult, but was taking place and Indoor dates at the Emirates were discussed.
VIRTUAL CATCH UP

Approximately 75 officials had responded to this invitation to date.

Included in the Catch Up Meeting will be:-

Mark Munro- overview

Ally – virtual scrutinising

Nikki Manson – athletes view

Marc Ritchie – feedback from officials’ survey

Leslie Roy – future plans

*Margaret Brown is keen to formalise the virtual get togethers, which have already happened or are planned by different disciplines.  It is obviously more straightforward for disciplines with smaller numbers to arrange, but Ally is happy to help by setting up these meetings, as was the case for this Commission Meeting.  A timescale of every 2 weeks was suggested and the need for regular rather than lengthy meetings agreed. (ZOOM has a free 40 minutes arrangement which might be worth considering)  Discipline Heads should liaise with Margaret to get dates arranged as soon as possible. 

*A date for the next Virtual Catch Up with all officials should be placed on the calendar and ideas are sought, following similar pattern to the 6th June.
*Quizzes, Athletics General Knowledge challenges all may play a part just now.

*The October Conference as also something for all members of the Commission to consider.

*Liz has been organising a quiz as a way of getting together with volunteers (another vital group to keep with us)

 (d) Facilities
No Formal Report

 (e) Health and Safety
No Formal Report

 (f) Commission Representatives 
Track and Field Commission (Report by Leslie Roy)
1. The 2020 indoor season was especially memorable due to

· The number of athletes competing at scottishathletics Championships

· the number of scottishathletics records broken, some of them long standing

· British Championships and Grand Prix being held at the Emirates giving opportunity for scottishathletics officials to be involved in both officiating and ancillary duties

· The GP also gave the opportunity for those lucky enough to be in the arena the opportunity to witness a World Pole Vault record and wins from Jemma Reekie and Laura Muir

2. Great start to the year, then the pandemic became real and everything has been cancelled through all disciplines since March

3. Currently all competition throughout the UK is cancelled (no licences have have/will be issued) through until the end of June.  

4. Ally and I are part of the UK Competition Strategy Group and along with UKA and the other Home Countries we have been meeting weekly to discuss and work through the current situation.  In addition, Ally and I will be attending a meeting on Tuesday 26th May to discuss Return to Athletics Planning along with other Home countries so will report anything appropriate at the Commission meeting.  UKA are currently ‘running’ an official’s survey and this group asked for this to be done

5. Scottish fixtures for summer 2020 are programmed in from July with all Championships moved to August and September.  If we are not able to have a Championship the possible plan will be to have a ‘together apart’ concept so there would be events at different stadiums around the country so that athletes did not need to travel.  Lots to consider as there may be events that are not able to be held. 

6. I am also involved in 2021 fixture planning which is difficult as no-one knows what the situation will become the start of the indoor season in October/November and the Championship season in January.  However, planning continues, and we are having our usual challenges with the Emirates arena due to Badminton, Judo, snooker etc.  never mind the challenges of the pandemic.

7. We are hopeful of having either the British Indoor Championships or Muller Grand Prix in February to the Emirates in 2021 and once this is confirmed and announced we will be able to let everyone know.  

8. Lots of things happening virtually now for example SUPERTeams is proving popular.

9. The YDL league and the new U17/20 League have both been cancelled completely in 2020.  Other leagues are still programmed but I am aware some are in discussion about cancelling also.  If they do go ahead it would likely be in a different format more so to give athletes a competition if officials were available.
At the meeting Leslie was able to add that in discussion with clubs most were concentrating on establishing local completion and did not see a quick return to travel and league competition.  
Updates from Scotstoun seem to confirm that their priority will be the return to Rugby rather than athletics.
Leslie is aware that all UK internationals will be subject to possible changing dates.  

Indoor meetings will be even more difficult to adhere to safety guidance rules.  Alistair Aitchison asked if the meetings earmarked for the Emirates in February would use only Scottish Officials for that reason – time will tell.
Road Running and Cross Country Commission (Report by David Cairns) 

1. UKA Endurance Education Sub-Group Meeting 27/11/2019
a) Not sure if the scheduled 26th March 2020 meeting went ahead but suspect it was probably cancelled.

b) Further comments & questions submitted 18/05/2020 to UKA Endurance Education Sub-Group on their proposal to make the Referee Module compulsory in Level 2.
2. Starters Guidelines for Endurance Events:
a) Following release of 2020-2022 UKA Rule book, Starters Guidelines for Endurance Events have been updated and now incorporated reference to Race Walking as suggested by UKA Endurance Officials Sub-Group, copy attached for reference.

b) It is now proposed that these Guidelines be uploaded to the Scottish Athletics website under both ‘Officials-Officials’ Toolkit’-‘Endurance’ & ‘Starters’.

3. UKA Endurance Officials Level 1-3 & Risk Awareness Course Re-write:
a) Following the “Pilot” Course re-write panel meeting in Doncaster on 9th & 10th February, feedback submitted for consideration, this is the subject of ongoing discussion and review.

b) There are a number of associated issues requiring resolution that impact on the programme for signing off on the course re-write, subsequent retraining of both existing and new Tutors and release of the revised course. Unfortunately Covid-19 Lockdown has impacted on progress and there are no target dates available at this time.

4. Endurance Officials Tutors:
a) RR&CC Commission District Secretaries have been asked to canvas their members for any volunteers (Level 3 Endurance minimum qualification) who would be willing to be nominated for Tutor Training once the New Course is finalised.

b) There has not been any response to date. Although there is no immediate urgency for volunteers until a date for completion of the course re-write is confirmed, it would be helpful to have a few names in advance.

5. Endurance Officials Peer Group:
a) As with the appeal for Endurance Officials Tutors, RR&CC Commission District Secretaries have been asked to canvas their members for any volunteers.

Note: If anyone on the Commission is aware of any candidates for Tutor Training or the Endurance Officials Peer Group then please do not hesitate to get in touch with Dave Cairns.
6. Endurance Officials Availability Google Form:

a) Development of an “Endurance Officials Availability Google Form” similar to that operated by T&F is nearing completion. However, the uncertainty associated with Covid-19 Lockdown for the forthcoming winter season, confirmation of dates & venues, etc. it might not be possible to implement ahead of 2020-21 Winter Season.

b) It is initially proposed that the “Availability Google Form” will only include Scottish Athletics District & National Championships but could in the future be rolled out to include leagues, etc. if there is sufficient uptake and demand.
c) As the Officials Commission will be aware, there are no formal Endurance qualifications or training for Starter/Starters’ Assistant or Timekeeping. Accordingly, Endurance “piggy-backs” off T&F for qualified officials in these disciplines. With the agreement of the respective Peer Groups it is therefore proposed that qualified T&F officials in these disciplines should be added to the Endurance Officials mailing list to ensure that they are aware of available opportunities.

d) “Unqualified Experienced” Endurance Officials who meet the PVG Disclosure criteria will also be added to the mailing list.

7. Privacy Policy:
a) Guidance required from SA on Policy for non-SA race conveners sourcing qualified officials for licensed events?

8. Scottish Athletics Website:
a) There is minimal information relating to Endurance on the Officials webpage, the majority relating to T&F (e.g. pathway, experience returns, upgrading application forms, etc.). I have therefore reviewed in detail and submitted my notes to Ally Love for consideration.

2019-2020 Scottish Athletics Winter Season:
a) The impact of the Covid-19 Lockdown restrictions resulted in the last Championship fixture of the 2019-2020 being the “TruWealth scottishathletics Young Athletes Road Races” at Battery Park, Greenock on 15th March 2020 with the subsequent final programmed “Tru Wealth scottishathletics 6/4 Stage Road Relays” scheduled for 28th March being cancelled.
9. Scottish Athletics Virtual Challenge Series:
a) Ally Love and the Events team are to be congratulated for developing and staging the Virtual Challenge Series, these events have received positive response from the endurance running community and provided a platform for Endurance Officials to remain active through Covid-19 Lockdown.
b) Following the staging of the initial “VIRTUAL TruWealth scottishathletics Road Relay Challenge” on the weekend of 10th – 13th April” (782 athletes submitted either 5k or 10k performances) “Rules” were developed and fourteen Endurance Officials recruited to assist Ally with scrutinising subsequent event performances.

c) Completed events:

· 24th – 27th April: “VIRTUAL scottishathletics Virtual Club Distance Challenge I”, a 15 minute challenge open to U13, U15, U17, U20, Senior & Masters with 1,104 performances submitted and scrutinized.
· 8th -11th May: “VIRTUAL scottishathletics 1Mile Time Trial”, open to U13, U15, U17, U20, Senior & Masters with 1,247 performances submitted and scrutinized.
d) Forthcoming Events
· 29th May – 1st June: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Club Distance Challenge ii”, a 15 or 30 minute challenge open to U13*, U15*, U17, U20, Senior & Masters (* U13/U15 athletes 15 min run only).
· 19th – 22nd June: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Hill Running Challenge”, to climb as many vertical metres as possible in 15 minutes U13 & U15) or 30 minutes (U17 to Masters).
· 10th – 13th July: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Relay Challenge ll”, 4 or 6 stage road relays with U13 (3km), U15 & U17 (3 or 5 km), U20-Masters (5km or 10km).
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS ROAD RUNNING & CROSS COUNTRY COMMISSION

STARTER GUIDELINES for ENDURANCE EVENTS
· RELEVANT UKA RULES: 1st April 2020 – 31st March 2022

· Technical Rule 16 (T16) - The Start

· Technical Rule 54 (T54) - Race Walking

· Technical Rule 55 (T55) - Road Races

· Technical Rule 56 (T56) - Cross-Country

· Technical Rule 57 (T57) - Mountain and Trail Races

· STARTER
· Comply with UKA Generic Risk Assessments for Starting (Latest edition August 2017).

· Check Starting Location prior to the start of the meeting to ensure that it is in a safe position within a sectioned off sterile Starters zone and that the starter will have full visual control of the start area and timekeepers.

· Liaise with Referee/Timekeeper/Chip Timing Team/TV crew.

· Synchronise watch with Referee or Time signal.

· Issue 5min/3min/1min warnings or as agreed with the referee.

· Assemble athletes 2-3 meters behind the start line or in pens if appropriate.

· Allow Referee to address the assembled competitors prior to start if requested.

· Note: In televised events Starter will synchronise with the Television Team.

· Ensuring that the timekeepers are alerted.

· Call athletes forward to the start.

· Issue ‘on your marks’ command and start race as quickly as possible.

· Note: It is strongly advised that the gun is not raised early so that the athletes are not alerted to the imminent start of the race.

· In the event of a “false start”, the Starter shall have the prerogative to recall the field. It may be necessary to deploy recall officials some distance in front of the start line to stop a race in the event of a false start (Note: Starters and Referees should avoid being over-zealous in the application of the false start rules; Rules T16.7 & T54.6).

· STARTERS ASSISTANT
· Support the Starter.

· Assemble the competitors on the start line or pens, checking that athletes are in the correct order and  “toes” are behind the line.

· In smaller events the Referee may ask for a “head count” to provide an indication of likely finishing numbers, to aid the officials at the finish.

· In the event of a “false start”, re-assemble the athletes on the “assembly” line so the process can be repeated.

Update from Officials’ Development Officer (Report by Shona Malcolm)

Shona is currently furloughed.
AOCB
* It was agreed that a new availability list would be sent out after the Virtual Get Together on the 6th June (this would give some opportunity to outline the possible ways the competitions can take place).  Ally is keen to stress that something pertaining to the event will take place on the dates but that different venues, times, virtual set up may all be considered.   

*Replacement Volunteers for Commission – these are extraordinary times and although continuity is important, every effort should be made to fulfil the obligation to refresh the Commission membership and that the three roles – Secretary, Admin Discipline Head and Health, Safety and Welfare positions would be highlighted and nomination forms made available so that suitable candidates can be sought.  An update to the previous Nomination form is nearing completion and will be completed with the addition of a ‘job description’ from Margaret Ann.

The secretary will send a reminder to all Commission members of their starting date on the Commission and therefore their possible ‘step down’ date.
*Officials’ Survey – RRR group met at the beginning of the week via ZOOM to work on a presentation of the results of the survey.  Marc Ritchie will deliver the presentation with the help of 5 slides detailing positive feedback and concerns.  Margaret Ann was pleased that there had been a high percentage response and hoped that the recommendations raised would be taken forward as soon as possible.  The group felt that a discipline specific next survey would be a good way to proceed.  
Ally added that an Athletes’ Survey was proposed to get views on issues - League structures etc.

*Dave Cairns – working on googleform availability for Endurance events.  It was suggested that Dave may like to contribute something on Endurance events for the Newsletter and to encourage endurance only officials to access free membership of scottishathletics so that the Newsletter would be available to them directly.

*Jason highlighted the idea of PPE for officials – like lots of issues at the moment, more guidance may be clearer in the near future.
*Richard O’Grady was grateful for the welcome and ability to be part of the meeting in his present temporary role.

No discussion on the investigation within the start team took place at this meeting.
*All were encouraged to get in touch with Margaret Ann if they were aware of any official unwell during this time of distancing so that good wishes could be sent.

Dates of next Meetings –
Virtual Catch up is scheduled for 6th June

Commission Meeting – August 5th – probably ZOOM Meeting at 6pm.
Brenda Stephen (May 2020)



